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May 23, 2017 
 
RE: Support for SB 182 
 
Members of the Ways and Means Committee: 
 
 I write in support of Senate Bill 182.  As a member of Governor Brown’s Council on 
Educator Advancement I have been involved firsthand with the contents and 
recommendations of the bill.  The recommendations come from the perspective of many 
practicing educators from across the state and will bring about the changes so badly needed 
in our schools. 
 Coming from the more rural part of our state I can say we have felt the effects of 
inequitable funding.  The state currently offers many grants to support many wonderful 
programs such as early learning, teacher mentoring and cultural competence, however we 
rarely see any of this money.  These grants are competitive grants where the larger districts in 
the metro areas of the state have professional grant writers and a larger influence on 
lobbyists and politicians.   
 I can also attest to the difficulty in hiring and retention of quality teachers of a diverse 
background.  We have recruited for years to hire a more diverse teaching population 
representative of our student population without success.  Just this past year we were able to 
finally hire the first Native American teacher in many, many years even though our Native 
American student population stands at 15-18%.  We still have so far to go. 

The passing of SB 182 will bring equity to funding, support to high quality teachers 
and focus on early learning.  In Pendleton we know firsthand the benefits of being focused on 
early learning.  We were fortunate enough to pass a bond and build our own early learning 
hub where pre-school and kindergarten services have been merged and greatly expanded.  
We now have partnerships with local agencies and programs for young children all housed in 
one facility.  The effects of which are seen in student achievement and increased family 
involvement. All children in the state would benefit from such a program and SB 182 is one 
step closer to this reality.   

Please feel free to contact me for additional support or clarification. 
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